
LEGAL NOTICE 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

ALLEN COUNTY PY 2022 CDBG PROGRAM 

 

Allen County intends to amend the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program Year 2022 

Allocation grant. The CDBG program is a federally funded program administered by the State of 

Ohio, Ohio Department of Development. The County will hold a public hearing on January 16, 2024 

at 1:00 p.m. in the Allen County Commissioners Office, 204 North Main Street, Suite 301, Lima, OH 

45801. The hearing is to give citizens an adequate opportunity to review and comment on the 

proposed CDBG Program grant amendment before the County submits the required documentation 

to the Ohio Department of Development. The proposed work for the improvements will be carried 

out approximately between March 1, 2024 and August 31, 2024. Allen County is proposing to utilize 

$175,000 in CDBG Allocation funds to improve streets in the Village of Harrod. The Village of Harrod 

is 82.8% LMI; meeting a CDBG National Objective of LMI Area-wide Benefit. The service area of the 

project is the Village Harrod. The proposed improvements will repave Walnut Street and Main Street 

in the Village of Harrod. Citizens are encouraged to attend this meeting in order to comment on the 

County’s proposed 2022 CDBG proposed Allocation grant amendment. 

 

To be published once, at least ten (10) days prior to the hearing in a newspaper of general 

circulation. 

 


